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List of Recommendations

There has been an excessive amount of back and forth over what constitutes a “list of
recommendations”. State law purposefully set up a system of checks and balances and purposefully used
the phrase “list of recommendations” in the plural. Under state law, the respective city council submits
an approved list of recommendations, the mayor makes an appointment decision from the list of
recommendations, and then the appointment is subject to assembly confirmation. In recent history an
appointment was submitted to the assembly for confirmation and that appointment was not confirmed
by the assembly. That is the power vested in the assembly by state law.

The power vested in the borough mayor under state law is the executive appointment power. By
sending only one name the cities are failing to respect the borough mayor’s appointment discretion. We
could argue about that back and forth but the fact remains that the borough mayor is vested executive
appointment powers. i am respectfully asking that you respect the office of the mayor and provide me
with choice: a list of recommendations, plural.

The Notice and Application process should be handled by the Borough

As | have stated all along, | have no intention of subverting the city’s process in providing a list of
recommendations for appointment. The purpose of the borough handling the notice and application
process is that the borough’s planning commission is a borough function. The borough handles the notices
and applications for all the borough’s boards and commissions. This ensures (1) a consistent and uniform
approach to the process for filling a vacancy on the borough’s planning commission; and (2) that the
borough has the records it needs to preserve and be able to publicly disclose for public record act
purposes. You have to admit it is bizarre that the KPB would handle the application process for all other
borough boards and commissions, including all the planning commission’s at large seats, but not the city
seats.

ALL applications that are received for a city seat will be sent to the respective city. The city will
vet the applicants and then send back a list of recommendations as approved by the council. The borough
will not pre-vet any applications. The cities handle such process for all city boards and commissions; it is
common sense that the borough should do the same.

The borough handling the process for the borough'’s planning commission will ensure consistency,
transparency, and should expand opportunities for all qualified residents of the borough to engage in
public serve. The community is better served when public service is open and accessible to all who are
interested. | hope the added benefit from centralizing the application process moving forward is that all
residents will know exactly how, when, and where to apply. Putting forward only elected or appointed
officials in city government creates a closed club and thus disenfranchises other borough residents from
public service. My sincere hope is that you can open your consideration to candidates beyond current
council members, city mayors, or city planning and zoning commissioners. Pyramids of power are not
good for the public’s confidence in its systems of government. We need to open up public service and
look beyond our inner circles because additional skilled, dutiful volunteers to serve.

Charlie Pierce
Mayor





